
Antelope Valley Illegal Dumping Task Force (AVIDTF) 

Meeting Summary of June 7, 2017 

Fire Station No. 129, Training Center 
42210 6th Street West 
Lancaster, CA 93534 

 

 

 

Attendees: 

 
Donna Termeer, Supervisor Kathryn Barger’s Office 
Doug Burgis, Quartz Hill Resident 
Karen Tandler, District Attorney’s Office 
Kerstin Schlegel, Department of Reginal Planning 
Adriana Ornelas, Department of Public Works 
Hossein Torabzadeh, Department of Public Works 
Patricia Hundt, Department of Public Health 
Ariel Verayo, Department of Agricultural Commissioner 
Juan Blanco, Resident 
Shirley Harriman, Resident 
Tom Lapworth, AVBOT (Board of Trustee?) 
Ben Lucha, City of Palmdale 
Mica Schuler, City of Palmdale 
Debbie Pope, Department of Parks and Recreation 
Guy Randles, Green Valley Town Council 
Vickie Rausch, Antelope Valley AQMD 
Scott Short, Palmdale Sheriff’s Station 
Jeff Rheaume, Lakes Town Council 
Josh Murphy, Resident 
Windie Murphy, Resident 
 
 
 
 

Item Action 

Co-chair Replace Doug Bergis 

Bank account Replace Doug Bergis  

Vouchers Issue voucher with goal to sign up for trash 
service or use self- haul 

 
  

 

Pledge of Allegiance 
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• Everyone stood up and said the Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Self-Introductions 

 

• Self-introductions of all attendees 
 
Commendation 
 

• Donna Termeer, Supervisor Kathryn Barger’s Office presented a commendation 
to Doug Burgis for dedicated service 

 
Checking Account – Doug Burgis 
 

• Doug Burgis reported the account balance in the AVIDTF checking account. The 
account balance is $58,415. AVIDTF received a $500 grant from Lockheed and 
the check was sent to Supervisor Kathryn Barger’s Office. Hossein Torabzadeh 
reported that the Department of Public Works received a $25,000 check from 
Waste Management Inc. and is in the process of releasing the funds to AVIDTF  

 
Illegal Dumping Report – Adriana Ornelas 
 

• Adriana Ornelas provided statistics for current Illegal Dumping incident report 
 
Illegal Dumping Subcommittee Report – Adriana Ornelas 
 

• Adriana Ornelas provided a summary of the AVIDTF Subcommittee meeting. The 
following items were discussed: 

o First motion consensus was to replace co-chair, Doug Burgis who is 
relocating to Florida State with Guy Randles 

o Second motion consensus was to remove Doug Burgis from the AVIDTF 
checking account. Guy Randles was elected to be the second signatory for 
the AVIDTF checking account.  

o Voucher distribution - consensus is getting residents to sign up for trash 
service or self-haul trash to landfill. And determine a single point of contact 
from Supervisor Kathryn Barger’s Office when vouchers are distributed. 
Rent bin for 11 days, to be dropped off Fridays 

 
Open Discussion/Public Comment 
 

• Board of Supervisors recognizes Shirley Harriman and Annamarie 
Dyemartin – Donna Termeer 

 
Shirley Harriman and Annamarie Dyemartin were recognized by the Board of Supervisors 
for their service at the Older American Citizens Community Volunteers. 

• Eastside High School – Donna Termeer 
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Supervisor Kathryn Barger’s Office received a thank you letter from Eastside High School. 
Donna Termeer shared that projects were created from the recycling events. Karen 
Tandler also shared there were a series of assemblies with a couple 100 kids in 
attendance such as, education talks on junk/salvage, paint collection, recycling. 
 

• Palmdale High School Video – Annamarie Dyemartin 
 
Annamarie Dyemartin asked what happened to the Palmdale High School video. She 
shared that the DVD and introduction letter were sent to the local high schools. Karen 
Tandler suggested to address introduction letters to the head of each school. when asked 
if there has been any feedback or follow-up. 
 

• Special Event Roll Off Bin – Annamarie Dyemartin 
 
Annamarie Dyemartin ask to have the roll off bin removed after the event is over as one 
was left in the desert and items were dumped near it creating a dump site. Donna Termeer 
clarified this was a special event. Kirsten Schlegel suggested future roll off bins should 
be located where a task force representative can look after it. 
 

• Tri-Fold County Resource Service Brochure – Annamarie Dyemartin 
 
Annamarie Dyemartin requested funding to create a tri-fold County resource service 
brochure that includes County agency service and contact information. Annamarie 
explained the town council meets monthly and preventative program events aren’t always 
announced due to overlap from task force meeting and town council meeting. She shared 
useful service websites would benefit the community off the brochure. Karen Tandler and 
Kirsten Schlegel agreed that a community service brochure would be useful but requested 
an estimate from Annamarie. 
 

• Paint Recycling Event – June 10, 2017 – Shirley Harriman 
 
Shirley Harriman shared that a paint recycling event was scheduled on June 10, 2017 
from 9am to 2 pm at the County field yard off East Ave J in Lake Los Angeles. 
 

• Free E-waste Drop Off Location – Deputy Scott Short 
 
Deputy Short shared ACS Advanced Computer Solutions at 4533 W Ave L, Quartz Hill 
accepts e-waste free of charge. Ben Lucha shared designated recycling agencies should 
have data theft insurance. 
 

• Commercial Awarded to City of Palmdale – Ben Lucha 
 
Ben Lucha from City of Palmdale shared the commercial they created won an award.  
 

• Environmental Pride Month in the City of Palmdale – Ben Lucha 
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Ben Lucha shared flyers for the Environmental Pride month in the City of Palmdale were 
distributed. Donna Termeer requested a copy. 
 
 
Next meeting:   September 6, 2017 


